LRMHA AGM MINUTES 29th June 2022

Groby Learning Campus
Present – EC – MB,TT,CW,NH,MM,AS,SS.

Teams - BAR,BC,BED,DKA,HAR,KIB,LCA,LCK,LTH,LWV,MED,OBAG

PAN,PHO,RAN,RTH,RTO,ST,SW,WELF
Apologies: VC.HASH,TK,TONM 
Presentation of Trophies & awards  -

DIV 1 CHAMPIONS  -  Leicester Thursday

    ‘’      RUNNER-UP   -  Rutland Horseshoes

DIV 2 CHAMPIONS  -  Welford

    ‘’       RUNNER-UP  -  Kibworth Hospitals

TOP GOALSCORER  -  Female  -  Megan Plummer  -  LTH

    ‘’                 ‘’                      Male      -  Ian Williams  -  RTH

YOUNG PLAYER OF THE SEASON  -  Tait Shipman  -  LTH

SPORTSMANSHIP AWARD  -  Rutland Hockey Club

MICK GALLI AWARD  -  Hardev Bahra  -  PAN

Minutes of 9th Aug 2021 AGM.
Acceptance of the minutes as a true & accurate reflection of events –

 Proposed by PHO, Seconded by PAN. 


                            All in favour
Matters Arising from those Minutes – None

Chairpersons report – 

I would like to welcome you all to the AGM, it’s great to see so many of you here. I would like to thank all the members on the EC for the hard work they have done over the past season with particular thanks to Tracey Taylor for here tireless work on results/transfers & all the other things she pulls in & Steve & Annette Sellars who have gone over & above in keeping things going particularly in sorting out our banking arrangements! 

We would love to see some new blood on the EC & would welcome anyone who would like to contribute to keeping Mixed hockey going, people are of the opinion that it is a massive commitment but it really isn’t we meet once a month.

We have various roles that needs attention particularly on the social side, we would love to get the presentation dance or some other form of celebration back. Without the EC you wouldn’t be out there on a Saturday, so if you’re interested please get in touch with myself or Steve or any other EC member.  

LRHA – Mixed Section Vice President –

As the LRHA is in effect defunct there is no report.
Administration Report: Steve Sellars – 
As MB has just indicated the LRHA ceases to exist as of the 8th Dec 2022 although it hasn’t been in effect for the last 18 months!. We need to withdraw from being a section of the LRHA & become a stand-alone association, more on this in later proposals.

We are looking to continue with the abridged handbook is this something that teams find useful!                                                                    ALL WERE IN FAVOR
Is all of the info in there what you want to see, do we need to add anything?

If agreed I will be sending out an electronic form, please fill it in fully & if after presenting it there are any changes please advise me asap.
We had to amend the management reg namely MR 5c

As the bank were insisting we moved to an online account immediately & we could only have one person handling it so there were a lot of meetings with HSBC to try & facilitate this, which at the end of the day proved impossible with them so we eventually moved our account to METRO BANK.
c)  A Finance Committee comprising of the Finance Officer, deputy & administrator will be responsible for all financial matters.

     As we will be using internet banking we delegate that the finance Officer will be the sole user of our internet banking account.

Groby are insisting that the teams that play there consult & block book their playing slots as they will not accept split sessions, they would prefer that we do not use the 14.30 & 16.00 slots!

This would mean teams HOR & DKA would need to move to the available 10.00 slot opposite KIB or take an 11.30 or 13.00 slots!

We are looking at our PLI insurance (required by all venue’s) once again and are looking to  continue with Howden’s who have supplied for the last few years, those of you that are part of EH through Men’s/Ladies will be covered by their insurance.

There may be a chance that we can join the EH scheme which also includes personal liability but this will only be possible if we are associated in some way with EH, I have spoken to them & they are looking at possibilities.
We are looking to stimulate interest in Mixed hockey after the last few years where we have suffered greatly losing players & therefore teams.

We will be looking at a couple of setting up a couple of BACK TO HOCKEY sessions in late Aug early Sept where we will have some coaching & game situations, we will advertise these on social media & our website.

There is also a possibility that we could sponsor an indoor hockey league if enough teams are interested, this would be on a week night & possibly at Leics Uni 

Treasurer & Financial Report: Annette Sellars  -

As mentioned earlier we had to change to online banking very quickly due to HSBC wanting to close our bussinness & current accounts, we tried for many months to do this within HSBC but they made it impossible so we were forced to move to METRO BANK which is working very successfully.

Please see account summary on later sheet –

 We need a proposer & seconder for the accounts  -    

                                                                            Prop SW  Sec PHO  All were in favour

Umpires Report - Steve Sellars  -

As always I would once again like to thank our regular umpires for their ongoing efforts, we have lost another regular umpire as Graham Cutler has decided to ‘hang up’ his whistle, our thanks to Graham for his years of service to Mixed. We again relied on regular player umpires without whom we couldn’t get through the weekly program & we will unfortunately be having to ask teams to SUPPLY OWN more often than before!

Teams please be reminded that a bursary of 50% of the cost for attendance of training courses is available from the Association.

I will again be ensuring email contact with all secretaries old & new as we will be advising umpire appointments again by this method on a monthly basis.

We have had an unprecedented amount of late cancellations for various reasons & this has caused chaos in umpire appointments, I know there can be last minute problems getting teams out there but we really have to get to grips with this!

Please ensure that as the home team you confirm with opposition & umpires by the Wed’ prior to your match as failure to do so may mean ‘NO UMPIRES’ 
Likewise if your umpire doesn’t turn up, please inform me.

I will be asking umpires/teams to keep me informed of any ongoing problems.  

Always remember if you do have any issues talk to me early so that I can head off possible problems!
Umpire expenses – there are no plans to increase the current £20 fee.

A suggestion was made that it would be easier to pay umpires by bank transfer rather than cash on the day, it was suggested that umpires be poled to find out if that was feasible.

A discussion took place as to how to increase umpire numbers, it was suggested that we make it mandatory for a club to have at least 2 qualified umpires.

It was stated we had tried this before & with the number of players moving on a regular basis it was difficult to ensure compliance!

A suggestion was that we give clubs a discount in fees if they have & supply umpires for regular use.

We will be inviting any interested parties to have a go at our BACK- TO-HOCKEY sessions later in the year 

SS will also look at a couple of possible dates for umpire courses & would advise all interested.  
DISCIPLINE
Not a real comparison re previous years but better than I thought they would be, I think most were just glad to be getting out there again!

There were no straight reds. 
We had one unsavory incident where an umpire was persistently called a cheat after the game this resulted in an MMO for the plyer & a 6 match suspension 3 of which will be carried over to next season!             

Yellow Cards

                                             19/20         21/22              
Verbal/Visual Ob’             6                 1                    
Dissent                                 12                7                    
Dangerous Play                10                6                         

Deliberate Foul                 9                 6                    
Unacceptable Beh’           7                  1                  
(ungent/unlady)

Total Yellows    44         21    

As I have said before if you feel you have to question any occurrence on the pitch please try to do it with me rather than having a go at the umpire as the only thing that will happen is you will be personally penalized & your club will also face sanctions.

With the changes at EH & the loss of LRHA we currently do not have a liaison with them re banned players so therefore no info is travelling in either direction!

Please ensure that if you have any Men’s/Ladies players in your ranks you ensure that they are ‘eligible’ at all times!!      

We are all looking forward to a great 2022/23 season so remember umpires are there to enjoy the game too!
There are no major rule changes planned just a confirmation of the below -
Rule 4.2 now allows defending players in a penalty corner to continue wearing protective equipment and play the ball outside the circle after an interception during the taking of a penalty corner. They must however remove that equipment immediately after, at the first opportunity, inside the 23m area. No player using PC protective equipment can play the ball outside the 23 m area at any time. The amendment came to protect athlete safety and ensure players can focus on the play rather than the removal of protective equipment during a pressurised defensive situation.

Rule 9.10 now allows players to safely intercept a falling ball which will be a positive step forward for the game. Aerial Balls will continue to be closely monitored by all stakeholders so that player safety can be maintained.

Fixture & Results – 
Once we have all teams confirmed for season 22/23 we will structure the leagues & prepare fixtures, this will be done ASAP so that you can book venues in good time. 

We will be tightening up on the postponement/cancellation procedures & insisting that a ‘date/time’ for the playing of any games cancelled is agreed within 14 days of that game being cancelled.

Teams were asked if with the football world cup being scheduled for Nov would  they like a break, it was decided that this was not necessary.

Teams were reminded to let the fixtures/Umpire teams know ASAP of any games that cannot go ahead for whatever reason, the 28 day ruling should be used!

A slight change in reporting results, these are to go to Tracey Taylor as the match cards do, it was suggested that player umpires could send an electronic copy of the match card to TT this was rejected as it would cause far more work.

Player Registrations and Transfers – Tracey Taylor, Veryan Codd
Many thanks to secretaries for their hard work in particular those that we don’t have to chase, we need to ensure that results & transfer detail are given to TT in a timely manor.

Please get in touch if you have any problems/queries re the transfer/reg system.

Last you’re the MRL came out electronically making it easier for secretaries which has caused a few problems with TT having to chase repeatedly to get this detail returned, please ensure this is dealt with in a timely manor!

County Representative Teams/Development – Nancy Hammond
Nancy stated that she was again going to enquire through her current contact to see if anyone was interested in playing a Leics representative side, it was advised that Northamptonshire have ceased to exist with Sat Mixed hockey.

It was suggested that we ask our Uni sides to enquire with their other Uni contacts to see if we could get interest!

LTH may have contact with a team from Cambridge, all were asked to enquire through any contacts they may have in other counties.

Social Group – Tracey Taylor ,Mick Morgan.

The chair again mentioned the annual presentation, do teams still want this or do we want to do it in some other way?
It was suggested we made it into a ‘family day’, this had been looked at & the major problem is getting an accommodating venue & having the resources to set it up, LTH suggested St Margaret’s that have all the facilities needed, enquiries to be made.
Proposals received from teams  -

PROPOSA BY THE EC  –

The LRHA will cease to exist on the 8th December 2022 so we need to formally withdraw & set ourselves up as the stand alone LMHA. 
A discussion took place outlying the reasons for the above & it was suggested that we should call ourselves LRMHA & all Management reg’s should reflect this, a major worry was that the LRHA in its dissolution may have some call on our bank balance & we want to ensure this is protected. 

                                                          Prp – RUT   Sec -  PHO       ALL IN FAVOUR                                                                                                                               
PROPOSALS RECEIVED FROM OBAG -                                                                                                                                

Allow women to wear leggings without shorts/a skort over the top. We think this is one of the easiest things the league can do to be welcoming to new members, especially those completely new to hockey.
This was discussed at length & it was thought that it could improve uptake on the female side, it was decided that this could be allowed using the following guidelines
Any leggings should be in team colours without with no extensive logo/marking to be obvious.

Team coloured socks should also be worn over these leggings

Prop – OBAG     SEC -  SW            For – 9  Ag – 4  Abs – 4   Motion carried      
Election of Officers   

The following remain EC members as of AGM 2022/23 under MR 4b:

Veryan Codd, Tracey Taylor, Mick Morgan & Coral Wimbury.

The following people offer to stand as EC members for Season 2022/23:

Nancy Hammond, Annette Sellars, Steve Sellars
Luke Roberts from OBAG put himself forward for the EC.

KIB proposed & PHO seconded that the committee members be re-elected en bloc.                                                                              All were in favour 

Election of Mixed Section Chairperson – 
Mick Barlow Mick offered to stand as Chairperson.
Proposed PAN, Seconded  RUT            
                       All were in Favour
Any Other Business –

SW enquired if there was a dispute re playing conditions on arrival at a game who actually makes the final decision if play is possible & safe?

The first call is from the venue, if they say it is not safe – NO PLAY.

It is then up to both the Umpires & both team captains to come to agreement as to whether it is again playable & safe, if no agreement -  NO PLAY.

Will we be having the Mossdale/Presidents tournament next season?

A discussion took place & it was suggested that a possible 7 a side tournament could be possible due to the lack of player availability at the beginning of the season.

A question was asked as to the ruling on wearing hard knee protection during a game other than putting it on for PC’s etc., SS to look into this.  

No further business was identified.
The Chairman thanked all for their attendance & wished them a safe journey home.

The next LRMHA AGM is ‘Provisionally’ scheduled for 
Mon 26th June 2023

The Meeting Closed at 9.28pm

	LMHA FINANCIAL SUMMARY FOR SEASON 2021/2022


			
	OPENING BALANCE

		 £            11,620.49 


			
	INCOME

		
			
	Club Affiliation fees

	23 x £10

	£230.00


	League Fees

	23 x £10

	£230.00


	Registration fees

	23 x £90

	£2,070.00


	Public liability Insurance

	15 x £134

	£2,010.00


	Fines

	0

	£0.00


			
	TOTAL INCOME

	 

	£4,540.00


	 

	 

	 


	 

	 

	 


			
			
	EXPENDITURE

		
			
	Public Liability Insurance

	TEAMS/UMPIRES/EXEC 

	£2,610.03


	Room Hire

	EC/AGM MEETINGS (GROBY)

	£343.75


	Radios/headphones

	UMPIRES

	£550.00


	Trophies

		£652.21


	Match cards

		£120.00


	Handbooks

		£140.00


	Bank Charges

	HSBC

	£19.40


			
	Refreshments

		£45.77


	Admin Inks and postage

		£27.10


	Umpires

		0


	Sundries

		£54.95


			
	TOTAL EXPENDITURE

	 

	£4,563.21


	 

	 

	 


	 

	 

	 


			
	CLOSING BALANCE

		 £            11,597.28 
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